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BORONIA PROBUS CLUB INC
PSPL Club Number 29004400
Accreditation Number 2718
District Number 9815







General Meeting No 8 -10am Thursday 13th March 2025
Venue: Boronia Bowling Club, Marie Street, Boronia  

President:  Keiran Smith
Secretary:  Lyn Sloane
Treasurer: Sue Humphris


Welcome:	Keiran Smith

       Keiran welcomed Members and visitors, and those who are returning for 2nd and 3rd Meeting 
Visitors were Julienne Hyams, Beverley Craig, Judy and Peter Brien, Molly Gould, Shirley Barrow, Sue Taylor, Gerald Mc Donald and Annette Haworth.
We were pleased that Judy and Peter Brien, Annette Haworth and Beverley Craig joined the club today.
       
       Housekeeping – All were reminded to turn off mobiles, and to make sure they had signed in and requested they sign out if leaving early.  Location of restrooms were indicated.
      Management teams were introduced.  Meeting structure explained.
	
Present:  	As per sign in sheet

Apologies:     Marcia Fregon, Bill Martens, Fran Mandergeddes and Nicole Howard.

	              Keiran put in apologies for April Management Meeting and Clare put in apologies for April Meeting

		
1. Secretary’s Report: 	Lyn

       Minutes of Previous Meeting:   
       
       Previous minutes were sent out to all members.  Correct spelling of Marcia Fregon  
       was noted.

      Lyn moved that her minutes be accepted.   Seconded by:  Marg Hurst
	

No business arising from the previous minutes:  


Correspondence. 

· Active Retirees e-newsletter February
· Southside Racing Club Cranbourne advertising a Christmas in July, July 17th $60 per person and a Race Day in June.
· PAV Renewal of Affiliation Form. To be in by end of April, 40 c per person. It will be paid after the AGM when member numbers are known

[bookmark: _Hlk176618643]Business arising from Correspondence:

		Committee decided that June Activity would be to the Cranbourne Races.  It is listed in the Outings Portfolio.


2. President’s Report:	 Keiran

· The set up for the AGM was explained.  Nominations forms and role descriptions were made available for interested persons.  All positions will be declared vacant.  There will be a General Meeting conducted before the AGM.  Peter Delwood from Rotary will conduct the meeting.
· Wendy Parsons has indicated that her son is willing to audit our financial records.
· A TYRO payment machine was purchased – This has and will make it easier to pay any monies to Probus for fees and outings.
· A Tick on the sign in sheet is adequate for attending meetings, but for insurance purposes you must sign if you leave early.
· Club Health Check Forms were made available from Lyn.  These are to check the Committee have produced the Speakers, Outings and Activities that you want.  There is provision for putting forward new ideas of what you as members would like.  Starting a Mahjong Group had been put forward previously and 11 interested persons have indicated their interest on the Activity Board.  It was indicated that help in organising any Activity would be greatly appreciated.   
· At the AGM there will be Lucky Door Prizes and a special morning tea.
· PAV have started a Random Footy Comp that we can be involved in.
· Special Interests forms were made available from Lyn if a member has not filled out one of these before. 
· We then had Visitors Question Time, for anyone who wished to ask questions about the club,  

Keiran to move that his report be accepted.  Seconded by:   Clare


3. Treasurer’s Report: 	Sue 

    Business Easy Saver Account 218076933

     Income was $1.46 in interest
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	   Balance $1172.86  
	

	
	

	           Probus Everyday Account 218076883

            Expenditure was Speaker gift $14.99

	

	    Balance $255.73 
	

	
	

	          
	

	           Sue moved that her report be accepted.     Seconded by Clare.
	

	
	

	
        4 Membership: 	Heather Anderson

              Official Member numbers were 29, and we have had 4 people join today.  


	


							 
  ]5. Outings:		Wendy 

· Hindu Temple still unreachable.  Will keep trying
· 26th February – Outing to the Ambulance Victoria Museum, Bayswater – did not go ahead due to lack of numbers.
· Synchatron was already booked out for April
· 18 members are heading off on the Q-Train on Friday.  Arrangements for meeting at the Queenscliff Station were passed on.
Planned outings
· 4th April –Trip to Montsalvat was booked. An Art Exhibition is starting that day. Board was made available on the table for those wishing to attend.
· 15th of May- Community Bus Outing to Cruden Farm.  We will walk around Gardens, then drive on to McLelland Gallery for more free time and Lunch at the Café there.   Cost will be $25, includes entry to Cuden Farm and bus cost.  Council will be informed of numbers and stopping places before event.  Board was made available for this outing.  Limit is 21 persons
· 22nd June – Seniors Race Day at Cranbourne Races at $60 per person, includes entry, 3 Course High Tea and live music.  More details coming.

6. Activities:            Helen   
	
· Walk at Koolunga Native Reserve – numbers 6
· Coffee at Mt Village Coffee Shop – numbers 11
· A Dine Out lunch group will begin every 2 months.   The first one will be at the Manhattan Hotel on the 14th of April at 12 noon. 
· Helen and Heather volunteered to organise a Mahjong group, which will take place at Heather’s house.  An Interest board was placed on the table.  

Coffee Mornings
· 27th March- Montanos, 719 Mountain Highway, Bayswater at 10.30.
· 24th April – Lorna Café, 1053 Burwood Highway, Ferntree Gully.

Walks planned:           Keiran and Lyn

· 19th March- Wicks Reserve in The Basin. Park on site.
· 16th April – Stamford Park.  Park on Emmeline Row

	
7. Liaison and Publicity:	Catherine   

· We will have an article a Knox Directory of Activities for people in Boronia and The Basin. Photographs were taken at the meeting to add to this and any future articles.  Visitors were to indicate if they did not wish to be photographed 
· Catherine indicated there were brochures about our club available to be picked up by members to distribute to friends who may be interested.
· Knox Council books on Activities in Knox were available to be picked up.


8. Newsletter:	Marg Hurst

· Marg indicated that there were Newsletters at the door to be picked up.
· Marg’s email is on the Newsletter for those wishing to send her information for the Newsletter. 

9 Guest Speakers:		Clare Ganderton	 

· May speaker - Corinne Fenton, an accomplished children’s author.
· June speaker – still negotiating with Sid Sherrin from Sherrin Footballs

Our speaker today was Dr Jodie Dobson, a dentist from Ferntree Gully but more interestingly, a member of the Olympic Rowing Team for the Barcelona Olympics.  She spoke about her upbringing and her pathway to the Olympics, via her school rowing team.  We found her stories of training in Germany, the allocation of the Uniforms and all the kit to go with it, and life in the Olympic Village in Barcelona very interesting,
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10.  General Business:

· All Yearly Subs are due.  
· Lunch after meeting -   Knox Club.

· Boards are out for all outings.


Meeting Closed:    12 noon

The next General Meeting, our Annual General Meeting will be: Thursday, April 10 2025 at 10: AM. 
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